JAMESTOWN TOWN COUNCIL 

Budget Meeting 

March 22, 2005
A budget meeting of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Philomenian Library, 26 North Road at 6:08 p.m. by Council President Kenneth Littman.  The following members were present:

Guy Settipane

Julio DiGiando

Claire Ferguson

Absent:
David Long, Vice President

Also present were:

Mark W. Haddad, Town Administrator

Katherine Sipala, School Superintendent

Kimberly A. Turcone, Deputy Town Clerk

Catherine Kaiser, School Committee Chair

Maria Alfred, School Business Manager 

William “Bucky” Brennan, School Committee

Elizabeth Gooding, School Committee

James R. Filkins, School Committee

Julie A. Kallfelz, School Committee

Katherine Sipala, School Superintendent, began by reviewing portions of the School Department’s proposed budget.  

Superintendent Sipala listed that following items have had the highest increase:

· Pension:


$148,764.00
· High School Tuition:

$123,632.00

· Health Insurance:

$84,187.00

· Contractual Raises:

$79,447.00

· Workman’s Comp:

$5,747.00

Total Increase Costs:
$441,777.00
The School Superintendent stated that the proposed FY 2005/2006 Budget is $10,219,237.00, an increase of $567,911.00 or 5.88% over FY 2004-2005.  She added by reducing staff and transportation costs and adding 20% health insurance co-pay for all employees, she and the School Committee were able to bring to the Council one of the lowest proposed budgets in the schools history.

The School Superintendent reported that out of 64 eighth grade students, only two have applied to private high schools.  There was discussion regarding the decrease in birth rate and reduction of school staff.
Councilor Settipane stated that the School Superintendent and School Committee did an exceptional job on the proposed budget.  He recommended that preschool tuition be raised and that the positions of school psychologist and a physical education teacher be eliminated.  The School Superintendent stated that she would not recommend eliminating the positions but did justify cutting their hours back (as she had previously proposed).  
Councilor Settipane voiced his concerns regarding the 5-year capital improvement plan expenses.  Mr. Brennan stated that it is only a plan and that the school is required to have one.
Councilor DiGiando questioned the difference between different line items regarding tuition costs per student compared to the amount of money paid to North Kingstown.  He noted an approximate $3,000.00 discrepancy.  The School Superintendent stated that in 2003/2004 it cost $12,922.00 per student, up 5.92% from 2002/2003 and added that the State average is at an approximate increase of 7% per year.  The School Superintendent also added that the cost difference does not account for State aid or other aid from federal agencies.
Council President Littman questioned the amount of aid the State gives the town.  The Town Administrator reported that the State aid is exactly what the school will receive if the Governor’s budget is passed.

The Town Administrator stated that the budget will conclude at tomorrow nights meeting and that the School Superintendent will have additional information for the Council at that meeting.
Council President Littman thanked the School Department for a thorough budget presentation and with no other business left to address, Council President Littman motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 p.m. and Councilor DiGiando seconded.  So unanimously voted. 
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